
 
 
 
QUESTION NO 12 By Councillor Young for answer by 

the Convener of the Transport and 
Environment Committee at a meeting 
of the Council on 28 July 2020 

  Since the gradual lifting of lockdown restrictions, South 

Queensferry has seen a significant increase in ‘car racing’ 

and late/overnight congregation at the Hawes Pier. At the 

request of Police officers all ward councillors and the Roads 

team agreed to close the Hawes Car Park each night until 

31st July. However, speeding on surround roads continues 

and there is a lack of clarity over where roles and 

responsibilities lie. 

Question (1) What is the longer term plan for the Hawes Car Park after 

31/07/2020? 

Answer (1)  

Question (2) How many complaints have been received by council 

officials on speeding or excessive vehicle noise, since 

01/04/2020 in the area of Queensferry/Dalmeny/Kirkliston, 

and what was the nature of the complaints? 

Answer (2)  

Question (3) Have any meetings taken place between road safety and 

the Police regarding speeding and/or noise complaints in 

this area of the city – please provide details of dates and 

attendees since 01/04/2020. 

Answer (3)  

Question (4) Have any other requests (apart from the Hawes closure 

currently in force) been made by the Police to address 

speeding cars or noise, which have not been acted upon, 

since 01/04/2020 – please provide details of request and 

reason for not progressing 

Answer (4)  
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